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Upcoming Meetings/Events 
 

MONDAY, AUGUST 15  —  Do K. Nguyen, District Governor  
Greeters: Joe Habib, Tim Harrington, Scot Hinshaw, Bob Huber, Bernd Hunger, 
Zac Isaac, Garrick Johnson, Brian Kennedy, Tim Koder, Rob Krain, Martin LaMar, 
Rick Marshall, Bill Ozuk, Joe Sweeney 
 

MONDAY, AUGUST 15  —  1:00 pm, Youth Services 

Committee & New Member Committee 
 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 16  —  7:30am, Moon Over 

Middleground Committee Meeting, Scrambler Marie’s, Secor 
 

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 17  —  7:30 am, Club Board 

Meeting, Toledo Country Club 
 

MONDAY, AUGUST 22  —  Allen Fore, VP of Public Affairs 

at Kinder Morgan. “Ohio’s Energy and Economy & the Utopia  
East Pipeline Project” 
Greeters:  Paul Hong, Jeff Grilliot, Guisselle Mendoza, Justin Moor, Kevin Mullan, 
Neil Neukam, Marcus Newbern, Dean Niese, Daric Peppers, Judy Potter, Steve 
Robinson, Brad Rubini, Hunt Sears, Becky Swisher, Brad Stoller 

  

MONDAY, AUGUST 22  —  1:00 pm, Foundation Trustee 

Meeting, Park Inn 
*  1:00 pm, Community Service Committee Meeting, Park Inn   

 

TUESDAY, AUGUST 23— 7:30 am, Water Conference 

Committee Meeting, Rick’s City Diner 
*   7:30 am, Moonlight Over Middlegrounds Committee 
Meeting, Café Marie 
 

THURSDAY, AUGUST 25—7:30 am, New Member 

Breakfast / Orientation, The Toledo Country Club 

 

The Finest Rotary Club in the World! 

Internet Viewing: The August 8 meeting may be viewed on-
line by clicking on this link:  https://vimeo.com/178110029 

Monday’s Meeting August 15, 2016: 
District Governor, Do Nguyen 

Do Nguyen was born in central Vietnam and 
attended school in Quang Tri province. In 1974, 
he traveled to the United States and attended 
college at Bowling Green University. Unable to 
return to Vietnam when the new government 
took over in 1975, the newly married Do 
struggled but was finally reunited with his wife 
and infant daughter in the U.S. 

After settling in northern Ohio, Do started several small businesses, 
became active in community affairs.  Do joined Maumee Rotary in March 
1995. In 1998 he was invited to follow leaders of Maumee Rotary club to 
Matzatenango, Guatemala to evaluate & dedicate an orphanage for sexual 
abused girls which was built through a RI matching grant. He later 
returned to Guatemala two more mission trips with fellow Maumee 
Rotarians. 
In June of 1999, Do followed the late Past District Governor Chuck Oswald 
& some other Maumee Rotarians on a fact finding trip to Vietnam & 
attended his first Rotary International Convention in Singapore. In January 
2000, along with PDG Chuck Oswald, PDG Chuck Stocking, Vietnam 
Veterans and other Rotarians, they formed The D.O.V.E. Fund, a non-
profit 501c(3) organization to do charity in Vietnam. The DOVE Fund has 
since built 50 schools, 4 medical facilities, 3 water systems, 150 latrines 
and many other humanitarian projects in Vietnam.  
In Feb 2002, Do participated in a RI delegation to Vietnam led by PRIP 
Richard King & PRIP Gary Huang to introduce Rotary to Vietnamese 
government officials & Do was in charge of distributing 100 wheelchairs to 
the disabilities in Vietnam for the delegation.  
At the RI convention in Osaka, JAPAN in 2004, Do met with fellow 
Rotarians from Mongolia & learned that Mongolia hospitals were in need 
of used medical supplies. This meeting led to his first trip to Mongolia with 
Ron Stoner of MESA (Medical Equipment and Supplies Abroad), in 2005 
and a container of medical supplies was sent to Mongolia afterward. 
During Do’s term as President of Maumee Rotary club. 2004-2005, they 
celebrated centennial year with many international projects in Honduras, 
Guatemala and Vietnam. Maumee Rotary Centennial Pavilion with a 
hexagon shape on a Rotary wheel was also built in Maumee Site Cut Park 
in 2005. 
Do was selected as GSE team leader for South Korea in 2011. He also 
visited Cambodia 3 times in 2011, 2012, and 2013 for setting up, 
monitoring and evaluating a matching grant to provide water, sanitation 
and health education training for an elementary school in Siem Riep, 
Cambodia.  
As of today, Do has attended two Uniendo Conferences and 9 RI 
conventions. Do & Theresa have been married for 44 years. They have 2 
daughters and 3 grandsons.  

http://www.toledorotary.org/
https://vimeo.com/178110029
http://www.ismyrotaryclub.org/Emailer.cfm?id=800225692
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Past Program:  August 8, 2016 
 
Executive Director,  

The Nature Conservancy in 

Ohio 

 
Josh Knights lives by the 
“Green Rule” - We depend on 
conserved lands and waters 
in many ways. The more that 
we as a society do to harm 
nature, it will eventually 
come back to affect us. If we 

take care of nature, it will enrich us.  
From 1890—1920, thousands of miles of ditches were 
dug in order to drain the Black Swamp, where we now 
live. We drained or filled over 90 percent of more than 
11 million acres of wetlands, which once helped to 
purify the fresh water in Ohio.   
The bounty of water in Ohio comes to us via streams, 
ground water and lakes. The wetlands are a natural 
filter for the water, slowing it as it runs through, 
allowing sediments to weed out.  The loose 
meandering in streams help slow down the water and 
help filter it as well. We now have more manmade 
ditches than streams, without any of the twists and 
turns.  
Because we have depleted so much of our natural 
water purification system, our fresh water sources are 
in despair. One of the biggest threats to Lake Erie are 
the toxic algae blooms. Phosphorus runoff from farms 
is considered one of the main contributors to feeding 
this harmful algae. While the wetlands are a great 
natural filter, they can’t clean all of the phosphorus 
from the water. The best way to improve our water 
supply is to work with the farmers to reduce the 
amount of fertilizer that runs off their fields into the 
water.  
The Nature Conservancy has lined up funding to 
restore wetlands in western Lake Erie and in northeast 
Ohio. While it would take over 100,000 acres of 
wetlands to fix the water quality problems of Lake Erie, 
Knights says that every little bit counts.  
By conserving and restoring wetlands, we will help 
improve the environment in many ways. We’ll have 
cleaner water, more nurseries, habitat for wildlife and 
ultimately as the “Green Rule” states, a more enriched  
society as a whole.  

Exchange ideas on how to save 

our water and offer opportunities 

to take action.  

Helyn Bolanis in honor of PP Tom Backoff, Kate Backoff 

 

Aubrey Hornsby was born in Pensaco-
la, Florida and attended Florida State 
University. After graduation he moved 
to Atlanta where he started a career in 
advertising. This is also where he met 
his future wife Megan.  

After spending 4 years in Atlanta he 
was moved out to San Francisco, Cali-
fornia.  They moved to Toledo in De-

cember of 2010 and he became the Sales Manager for Adams 
Street Publishing Co. and their 6 local publications.  

While investing in rental properties, he met Jim Lindsay, Presi-
dent of Louisville Title. Aubrey is now part of their Commercial 
Development Team where he focuses on supporting new and 
future economic developments in NW Ohio and bringing new 
life to the marketing world of real estate. 

He lives in Maumee, Ohio with his beautiful wife and 2 kids. In 
their spare time they enjoy going to events, seeing movies 
together and visiting the many beautiful landmarks that Ohio 
has to offer.   

Welcome New Member  

AUBREY HORNSBY 

The 2nd Annual Rotary Lake Erie Watershed Conference 
will take place Friday, October 28, 2016 at the SeaGate 
Convention Centre.  Please visit our website, 
www.toledorotary.org, for on-going updates and infor-
mation coming soon. 

SAVE THE DATE! 
October 28, 2016 

www.toledorotary.org 

Come to the conference 

to exchange ideas on 

how to save our water 

and opportunities to take 

action. 

http://www.toledorotary.org
http://www.toledorotary.org
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Welcome New Member: 
Jeff Grilliot 

SAVE THE DATE! 

September 16, 2016 

Mark your calendar for  your  
VIP preview of The Middlegrounds!  

Moon Over Middlegrounds will take place Friday, 
September 16, 2016 at the Rotary Roundhouse in 

Toledo’s newest Metropark, The Middlegrounds.  Take a 
serious aim at fun & try your skills with a bow & arrow or 
jump into a kayak & paddle the cove—fun and games for 

kids of all ages!  This event is brought to you by Rotary 
Club of Toledo and Metroparks Toledo 

 

 

To see progress on Middlegrounds Metropark click the 

picture below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TICKETS NOW AVAILABLE! 
Adults: $50 
13-18: $35 

12 & Under Free  

CLICK HERE TO PURCHASE TICKETS 

Dr. Jeffrey Grilliot and his wife Kim re-

side in West Toledo.  They have three 

grown children. Kim is the Principal of 

Notre Dame Academy. Jeff began his 

career working in Brazil. Returning to 

the United States, Jeff served as the 

Director of the Center for International 

Programs at Bowling Green State Uni-

versity for many years before beginning 

his work in philanthropy at the Universi-

ty.  After retiring from BG he continued his work in philanthro-

py at the University of Toledo and Michigan State University. 

He currently is the Director of Development at Catholic Chari-

ties here in Toledo. 

Jeff was a Rotarian in Bowling Green for several decades and 

served on various committees, primarily in international ser-

vice both at the local and district levels.  He served one year as 

the President of the BG Club.  In addition to Rotary,  Jeff has 

served on many community committees and boards including 

the Eberly Center for Women,  the International Institute of 

Greater Toledo, the Carter Park Board, and the City of BG’s 

Mayoral Commission on Diversity. 

 

https://www.toledorotary.org/moon-over-middlegrounds-tickets-now-available/
https://www.toledorotary.org/moon-over-middlegrounds-tickets-now-available/
https://youtu.be/Es4hv_ItxK4
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Keith Burwell 

Sr. Mary Ann Culpert 

Clint Mauk 

Dick Wolff 

Contributions have been made to the  

Toledo Rotary Club Foundation 

www.alphahomehealthcareinc.com 

Moon over Middlegrounds  

Sponsored by  

Donate now to the Toledo Rotary Club Foundation  

to invest in Service Above Self! 

Rotary International CENTENNIAL WINE 

 

Click here to LEARN MORE 

Help us celebrate 100 years of do-

ing good in the world through The 

Rotary Foundation with an exclu-

sive, Private Label Red Table Wine 

from Firelands Winery in Sandusky, 

Ohio, commissioned by Ohio Dis-

trict 6600.  

http://www.alphahomehealthcareinc.com
http://www.toledorotary.org/donate/
http://rotarydistrict6600.org/foundation/
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Donate to the  

Toledo Rotary Club Foundation  to invest in 
Service Above Self! 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR MESSAGE 

“To commemorate the fact that our District was the 

first District to receive a grant from The Rotary 

Foundation, my request to all Rotarians is to save at 

least $1 per day for 100 days beginning July 4, 2016 

and make a contribution to The Rotary Foundation 

to kick off our Centennial Year. The reason that I 

chose this special date of July 4th is because every 

year on this date I always feel blessed. Every year I 

appreciate more and more the saying: ‘There is no 

such thing as bad day in the USA.’” 

DG Do K. Nguyen 

http://www.toledorotary.org/donate/
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Club Officers and Directors 
President  |  Stacy Hammer 
President-Elect  |  Sharon Skilliter 
1st Vice President  |  Dick Wolff 
2nd Vice President  |  Tim Ryan 
Secretary-Treasurer  |  Reg Jackson 
Board Members  | Bob DiNardo,  Jennifer Hildebrand, Brian 
Kennedy, Mike McIntyre, Dean Niese, Judy Potter, Daniel 
Skilliter 
 

Foundation Officers and Trustees 
Chairman  |  Louise Jackson 
Vice Chairman  |  Kathy Mikolajczak 
Secretary-Treasurer  |   Gary Murphy 
Trustees  |  Tom Backoff, Carol Bintz, Eric Fankhauser, Judy 
Leb, Mary Mancini, Chuck Stocking 
 
Staff 
Executive Director  |  Kathy Tate 
Office Assistant  | Emily Clement 
Toledo Rotary Website  |   toledorotary.org 
Toledo Rotary Phone | 419.241.7060 
 

Rotary International 
President  |  John Germ 
Governor, District 6600  |  Do Nguyen 
Area 4 Assistant Governor  |  Dave Dennis 
RI Website  |   rotary.org 

Advertise in the Spoke!   
Quarterly Rates (3 months): 

Business Card size: 2” x 3.5”  = $175 

¼ page:  5” x 3.5”  or 2.5” x 7.5” = $300 

½ page: 10” x 3.5” or 5” x 7.5” = $550 

Full page 10” x 7.5” = $1000 

 

Please contact the Rotary office at info@toledorotary.org or 

419.241.7060 for information. Weekly rates are also available. 

Gennady Zak- August 1 
Scott Kepp- August 4 

Melissa Noe– Freeman - August 4 
Chuck Schaub- August 4 
Gary Walker- August 4 
John Bleau- August 5 

Chuck Lehnert- August 5 
Bill McDonnell- August 5 
Regan Smith- August 5 
David Huey- August 7 

Daniel Murtagh- August 7 
Steve Staelin- August 7 

David Cameron- August 8 
Bruce Freidman- August 10 

Gary Geiger- August 10 
Andy Stuart- August 10 

Cindy Binkley- August 11 
Karen Ranney Wolkins-August 11 

Sara Swisher-August 11 
John Boggs- August 13 

Andria Ebert - August 13 
Thomas Palmer- August 13 

Pamela Hershberger- Aug 14 
Jim Weber- August 14 
Derek Leck- August 15 

Douglas Neckers- August 15 
John Smythe- August 17 

Dick Faist- August 18 
Timothy Koder-August 18 

Sydney Prochazka-August 20 
Lewis Carlson- August 20 
John Ehrmin- August 20 
Dick Eppstein- August 20 

Michelle Kravetsky- August 20 
Willard Smith- August 20 
Steve Boice- August 21 
Mark Miller- August 21 
Mike Kirby- August 22 

Bob Reichert- August 23 
Willis Day IV- August 24 

Robert Savage- August 24 
Jeff Jaffe- August 25 

Linda Blackburn- August 27 
Jim Walter- August 28 

William Foster- August 29 
Craig Hopple- August 30 

David Jamieson- August 30 

August Birthdays 

http://www.toledorotary.org
http://www.rotary.org
mailto:info@toledorotary.org
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